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When we purchase an 

appliance, automobile, or cell 

phone with a warranty, we 

feel reassured. Home 

insurance policies provide 

comfort in knowing that 

damages will be paid for. 

Health insurance gives us 

peace of mind. Unfortunately, 

even the best warranties 

come with fine print defining 

an escape clause for the 

insurer. They also lapse and 

expire. 

 

How about receiving eternal 

promises with unbreakable 

assurances? Does that 

sound too good to be true? 

It’s not! The Urantia Book is 

full of such promises. These 

commitments come from the 

heart of the First Source and 

Center and are implemented 

by our own Creator Son and 

Creative Mother Spirit. 

 

Machiventa Melchizedek 

assured us of “the great 

Urantian agreement between 

divinity and humanity 

whereby God agrees to do 

everything; man only agrees 

to believe God’s promises 

and follow his instructions.” 

93:6.4 (1020.7) 

 

In today’s uncertain world, 

readers of The Urantia Book 

are assured of the Father’s 

presence, loving-kindness, 

compassion, and everlasting 

mercy. We are comforted and 

guided by Jesus through his 

Spirit of Truth. We are thrilled 

at the promise that “the goal 

of eternity is ahead! The 

adventure of divinity 

attainment lies before you!” 

32:5.8 (365.4) 

 

Five generous donors have 

agreed to contribute 

$215,000 which will be 

matched dollar for dollar if 

we raise the same amount by 

Saturday, December 31. Your 

gift to Urantia Foundation will 

help transform lives, and 

eventually the world, because it is 

our mission—our promise to you—

to seed The Urantia Book and its 

teachings globally. 

 

If you have already donated, 

thank you! If not, please help us 

reach our goal and contribute to 

the 2022 Winter Match. 

 

Click here to donate. 

 

May our heavenly Father’s love 

fill you and your family with 

courageous loyalty and undying 

hope.  

https://www.urantia.org/donate/newDonate
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By Judy Van Cleave, secretary, 

Urantia Foundation, Idaho, 

United States 

 

Operations Overview 

 

Books 

 

• Total Urantia Book sales for 

Q3 were down 24%. YTD was 

down 1%. Total sales for Q3—

including Urantia Press titles—

were down 26%. YTD was 

down 1%. 

 

• Downloads were down 24% 

for the quarter, and down 25% 

YTD. 

 

• E-books were down 7% for 

the quarter, and up 5% YTD. 

 

• The Audio Enablement 

Project is nearing completion. 

We anticipate launching 

audiobooks in 20 languages 

in mid-2023. 

 

Education 

 

• The Urantia Book 

International School (UBIS) 

opened the current trimester 

on September 12. The 

website was updated to 

include courses in 3 new 

languages—German, 

Hungarian, and Polish. In 

total, 20 courses in 7 

languages are in session. 

 

• The Urantia Study Group 

Directory team approved a 

coding project that will 

enhance their ability to 

automate the yearly clean-up 

process. An up-to-date 

directory is their highest 

priority. A total of 543 

groups in 63 countries are 

registered. The top 5 

languages are English, 

Spanish, Portuguese, 

French, and Korean. 

 

Fundraising and Finances 

 

• Donations—Q3 

unrestricted donations were 

52% above budget, and up 

58% YTD. Restricted 

donations came in 23% 

below budget for the 

quarter, but still above 

budget YTD. Total income is 

up 46% from 2021 and up 

80% from the budget. 

 

• Estate gifts—Q3 estate 

gifts were $15,359 

compared to $0 in Q3 2021. 

YTD estate gifts were 

$641,654 compared to 

$813,213 in 2021. 

 

• Expenses—Total expenses 

are up 13% from 2021 but 

8% below budget. 

 

Translations and Revisions 

 

Updates were provided on 

the translations and 

revisions in progress. 

 

• Congratulations to the 

Filipino translation team for 

finishing Paper 31, which 

means the entire Part I is 

complete. 

 

• The Farsi translation is 

now over 90% complete and 

available on our website. Our 

translator is sending the 

Foundation one paper per 

month and expects to finish 

in August of 2024. 

 

• The Greek revisors are 

pleased to report that they 

have finished Paper 154 of 

Βιβλίο της Ουράντια. 

 

• The Hungarian revision is 

complete and has been 

printed. Books will be 

available for purchase by 

mid-December across 

Hungary. 

https://www.urantia.org/hu/

az-urantia-

konyv/megveszem 

 

• Heartfelt thanks go to Paul 

and Gosia Jaworski for 

finishing their third revision 

of Ksiegi Urantii. The text will 

be printed once the current 

inventory sells. 

 

• The Portuguese team 

continues to make 

significant progress with 

their revision of O Livro de 

Urântia. 

 

Cultural Advisory Council 

 

Ms. Krystyna Piasecka 

presented a moving 

PowerPoint on the historical, 

geographical, and cultural 

evolution of Poland and its 

people. Through touching 

videos and her unique 

perspective, she brought us 

through millennia weaving 

throughout their story an 

enlightened understanding 

and appreciation of the 

Polish people and just why 

their population appears 

primed to embrace the truths 

of the fifth epochal 

revelation. Read Krystyna’s 

article on page 3. 

 

Some highlights of Q3 2022 

include: 

 

• Brought on four new 

trustees to the board. 

 

• Coordinated the printing of 

10,000 Hungarian, Italian, 

Portuguese, and Spanish EE 

books. 

 

• Sold the remaining 1,000 

Korean books in Korea for 

outreach purposes. 

 

• Hired Hanno van der Plas 

of the Netherlands as the 

new European Book Sales 

Manager. 

 

• Hosted the Urantia 

Education Center (UEC) at 

the Foundation for their 

annual meeting. 

 

• Sponsored Urantia 

Association’s Third European 

Conference in Malaga, 

Spain. 

Updates from the October 
2022 Trustee Meeting 

Hanno van der Plas 

https://www.urantia.org/hu/az-urantia-konyv/megveszem
https://www.urantia.org/hu/az-urantia-konyv/megveszem
https://www.urantia.org/hu/az-urantia-konyv/megveszem
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By Krystyna Wardega-

Piasecka, Sandnes, Norway 

 

It was an honor for me to 

introduce Poland on behalf of 

the Foundation’s Cultural 

Advisory Council. Especially 

since, as an ordinary Polish 

reader who currently lives in 

Norway, I didn't think I could 

face such a special 

responsibility. During my 

presentation at the October 

meeting of the Board of 

Trustees, I wanted to introduce 

Poland in such a way as to 

allow others to get to know the 

Polish nation better. Out of a 

huge number of facts, I 

presented those that are not 

commonly known. To me, it is 

the people, not the territory, 

that form the country. 

 

Poland is often referred to as 

an Eastern European country. 

This term is related to 

nomenclature dating back to 

the Cold War or earlier. 

Depending on the type of 

criterion adopted, the 

geographical center of Europe 

is located somewhat east of 

Poland. 

 

Poles, along with many other 

Europeans, belong to the 

cultural group called Slavs, 

which brings together many 

ethnic groups sharing similar 

values, culture, and beliefs. 

Let the Slavic attitude, which 

captures values outlined in 

The Urantia Book, be 

commonly known: “Guest at 

home, God at home.” 

 

European history, including 

Poland, is turbulent. In the last 

millennium, Poland's borders 

have changed many times. 

After the union between the 

Polish and Lithuanian nations, 

the territory was partitioned by 

neighboring countries three 

times, until it disappeared 

from world maps for 123 

years. Subsequently, the 

territory was the scene of two 

world wars, as well as the Cold 

War. It was the shared values 

and ideals that held the 

society together and allowed it 

to survive. 

 

Here is a time-lapse video 

showing the borders of Poland 

from 990 to the present. 

https://www.youtube.com/wat

ch?v=66y49BnxLfQ 

 

Numerous university studies 

are devoted to the Polish-

Lithuanian Commonwealth. A 

special research center 

dedicated to the historical, 

social, and cultural legacy of 

this very union has been 

established at the University of 

Aberdeen. This 

commonwealth, established in 

1569, was one of the largest—

if not the largest—European 

states of its time. Some 

researchers note that this 

union was something different 

from earlier and later ones, 

and call it a “fraternal union of 

people, not states.” 

 

One feature worth mentioning 

is the liberum veto—based on 

the thesis that there will 

always be someone righteous 

to say “I disagree”—the right of 

an individual to end a session 

of the Sejm (the national 

legislature). Others include the 

first free royal elections 

(1573); the merger of the 

Orthodox Church with the 

Roman Catholic Church 

(1596); and Europe's first, and 

the world's second, 

constitution (1791). 

 

Statistics Office surveys show 

homogeneity of religion. As 

many as 90% of those 

surveyed declared their 

belonging to the Roman 

Catholic Church in 2018. 

However, there have been 

significant changes in recent 

years. The Center for Public 

Opinion Research (CBOS) 

shows that there has been an 

overall continuous decline in 

people participating in 

religious practices. The 

younger the group, the higher 

the percentage of non-

practitioners. This decline 

suggests that Poles declare 

their faith but are moving 

away from the institution of 

the church. 

 

Poles are a nation of 

hardworking, courageous, 

resourceful, and persistent 

people of action. A country of 

many Nobel Prize winners, 

explorers, discoverers, 

mathematicians, physicists, 

writers, and artists whose 

achievements we benefit from 

every day. You probably know 

of more than one famous 

person from Poland but 

wouldn’t suspect them of 

being born there. 

 

The tumultuous history of 

Poland has led to mistrust 

among Poles. Perhaps this 

explains why activities relating 

to The Urantia Book tend to 

be mostly individualistic. 

Sociologists have predicted 

that Poles will eventually 

overcome generations of 

inherited distrust and begin to 

act together, sharing insights. 

They will broaden and enrich 

each other's perspectives and 

insights through cooperation. 

 

With almost 8,000 books in 

print, the number of readers of 

Księgi Urantii is growing. It will 

be good to see a cohesive 

community grow through 

participating in Polish study 

groups, Urantia Book 

International School online 

courses, and social media. It is 

in the youngest generation of 

seekers that the power to 

make change lies, and it is in 

their direction that we should 

look. 

 

In 2023, the four members of 

the Cultural Advisory Council 

will be planning virtual 

meetings between local 

readers and Foundation 

trustees. This could bring 

important and positive 

changes for what is one of the 

most numerous European 

reading groups. 

Th e  Cult ural  A dv i s o ry  Co un c i l  Welco mes  P oland  

Church Saint Joseph, Krakow, Poland 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=66y49BnxLfQ
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=66y49BnxLfQ
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Nurturing the Revelation 
in the Philippines 

By Belen Asidao, Illinois, 

United States 

 

Editor's Note: The Asidaos 

began their personal outreach 

program in the Philippines in 

2014. Urantia Foundation has 

supported their efforts through 

the donation of hundreds of 

Urantia Books. Thanks to 

Eugene and Belen's generous 

and selfless service, the local 

readership has grown steadily, 

and the Filipino translation 

team is making great progress. 

 

After two and a half years in 

quarantine, my husband 

Eugene and I prayed that the 

COVID epidemic would end. 

We longed for the day when 

Urantia Book study groups 

could once again meet face to 

face. Above all, we were 

excited to return to our country 

of origin, the Philippines, so we 

could continue the outreach 

work begun almost a decade 

ago. 

 

Months before the pandemic 

tapered off, we optimistically 

asked Urantia Foundation for 

additional copies of The 

Urantia Book. Whereas book 

shipping used to take two to 

three months to reach the 

Philippines, it took almost a 

year for the last shipment to 

reach its destination. But the 

books did finally arrive, and so 

did we. 

 

Since 2014, we had traveled 

almost the entire country, 

donating Urantia Books to 

public libraries of universities, 

colleges, trade schools, and 

even one resort. Yet in this 

archipelago of 7,100 islands, 

hundreds of libraries still 

lacked a copy. Having recently 

felt comfortable traveling 

again, we resolved to continue 

our dissemination work to 

libraries we hadn’t visited 

before. I am pleased to report 

that in the last three months, 

more than 100 books were 

placed on these shelves. 

 

We also received many 

requests for books during our 

Jesus’ birthday celebration in 

August, where nearly 50 

attendees gathered. These 

books are going to new 

readers, who eagerly join local 

study groups. Zoom is an 

alternative for those living far 

apart. 

 

While many of these readers 

start with Part IV, “The Life and 

Teachings of Jesus,” others 

read sequentially from Paper 

1. What a joy to see kindred 

souls longing for revealed 

truth! Worth noting is the 

interest of the youth, some as 

young as 14, who attend study 

groups by their own choosing. 

To the delight of their parents, 

children come in to say hello 

and show off their schoolwork 

while the adults study. 

 

Since our last visit in 2019, 

there has also been progress 

in the work of translating The 

Urantia Book into Filipino. After 

the national conference in 

November of that year, the 

translation team met and 

reached agreement regarding 

the daunting work of bringing 

the spiritual teachings of the 

revelation to the Philippines. 

First, each translator agreed to 

spend two full years reading 

the book before embarking on 

their labor of love. They 

pledged tolerance for the 

points of view of every other 

member of the team, along 

with the humility to seek 

advice and counsel on 

passages that are not well 

understood. 

 

The team also agreed to set up 

practical guidelines regarding 

Along with Belen, the Filipino translation team   

the frequency and duration of 

meetings. For example, the 

team meets three to four 

times a week on Zoom, for 

three to four hours each day. 

The more often the group 

meets, the better and faster 

their progress. When power 

outages occur, each member 

adjusts and compensates for 

the lost hours. Confidentiality 

is observed among the team 

members, who refrain from 

discussing the details with 

inquirers. And each session 

begins with prayers for 

spiritual guidance. 

 

Alejandro Bancairen Raquel Aguilar 

Eugene Asidao Georcynth Peattie Sunga 
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Most importantly, there is unity 

in spirit. God gives us each a 

unique personality, and we are 

each indwelt with a fragment 

of the Father. As Jesus said, 

“When did I teach you that you 

should all see alike? . . . You 

do not have to see alike or feel 

alike or even think alike in 

order spiritually to be alike.” 

141:5.1 (1591.6) 

 

Yes, teamwork is what the 

revelators want from us 

mortals! While translation 

software is helpful, the 

translators impart the soul and 

depth of meaning to the work 

of the celestial revelators. 

Layer by layer, as we pursue 

the best and highest of each 

meaning from English into 

Filipino, we have been 

Our Urantia Book Stand at the  
Cali, Colombia Bookfair  

By Norma Caicedo Ramirez, 

Cali, Colombia 

 

Editor’s Note: Urantia 

Foundation values the 

importance of attending 

bookfairs to further its mission 

to seed The Urantia Book and 

its teachings globally. As a part 

of the outreach program, we 

donated 100 copies of El libro 

de Urantia to the Cali 

Association Colombia. Thank 

you to all the volunteers who 

spent time sharing the 

teachings at this fair! 

 

What a wonderful experience it 

was for our group of volunteers 

to host a booth at La Feria 

Internacional del Libro de Cali, 

the seventh international 

bookfair hosted in Cali, 

Colombia, this past October! 

With record attendance, 

420,000 people walked the 

aisles and bought 247,000 

books. 

 

It was our fourth time at this 

bookfair, and our space felt 

magical. Filled with love for 

this revelation, we were all 

moved to participate and 

share with others these 

transforming teachings. 

 

To attract interest, our booth 

had posters of the master 

universe and the ascension 

path, the flag of Nebadon, and 

of course many copies of El 

libro de Urantia that Urantia 

Foundation provided. 

 

We handed out a flyer with an 

image of the book, a guiding 

message, and a QR code with 

email addresses so people can 

connect with us in the future. 

In addition, we hosted a 

workshop event, “From Urantia 

to Paradise.” 

 

Our volunteers demonstrated 

their great enthusiasm by 

personally communicating with 

the visitors to our booth. More 

than 4,000 people showed 

interest in knowing more about 

El libro de Urantia. We sold 64 

books and are thrilled that the 

message of the revelation is 

reaching more people! 

 

We believe that bookfairs are 

important events for readers to 

attend and host booths. Truth 

seekers will surely attend 

these fairs, so it’s the perfect 

opportunity to present the 

book and allow seekers to find 

the fifth epochal revelation.  

enriched spiritually in body, 

mind, and spirit. 

 

As of now, Papers 1 through 

36 have been translated and 

submitted to Urantia 

Foundation. We appreciate all 

the donors who support the 

propagation of the fifth 

epochal revelation in the 

Philippines: “Life is but a day’s 

work. . . . The act is ours; the 

consequences God’s.” 48:7.13 

(556.13) 

 

Please pray for us as we 

continue with this profound 

spiritual undertaking. 
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Third European Conference of 
Urantia Book Readers—

Overcoming Materialism and 
Enlightening Europe 

By Olga López Molina, trustee, 

Urantia Foundation, Vilanova i 

la Geltrú, Spain 

 

The Third European 

Conference of Urantia Book 

Readers was held October 20–

23, 2022. Almost 70 readers 

gathered from Europe and the 

rest of the world. They came 

from as far away as Georgia in 

eastern Europe to the United 

States and Argentina in the 

Americas. The conference site 

was the Sol Torremolinos—Don 

Pablo Hotel in Málaga, Spain. 

With almost summerlike 

temperatures, we were able to 

enjoy not only the weather, but 

also the good company of 

readers and the activities 

related to the theme of the 

conference—self-mastery. 

 

The conference had a practical 

focus so that attendees would 

return home with new ideas 

and tools to improve the art of 

self-mastery in light of the 

teachings of The Urantia Book. 

Two tracks were offered in 

English and Spanish, with 

workshops that were separate 

but always focused on self-

mastery. As the tracks 

developed independently, the 

approaches were different but 

equally enriching. There were 

also joint activities that 

maintained the cohesion of the 

group of attendees thanks to 

the translation services. 

 

Since this was the first 

international face-to-face 

conference since the outbreak 

of the pandemic, everyone was 

eager to meet face to face 

again and catch up. For this 

reason, the organizers (whom I 

thank for their hard work) 

wanted to encourage social 

interactions by including two 

excursions in the program. 

 

On Friday morning, we visited 

the Dolmens of Antequera, a 

World Heritage site with 

megalithic monuments older 

than Stonehenge and the 

pyramids of Egypt. On 

Saturday evening, we walked 

through the city of Málaga 

accompanied by a guide who 

reviewed the millenary history 

of the city, which was founded 

by the Phoenicians. We heard 

anecdotes about several sites 

and the character of the local 

people. Afterwards we enjoyed 

dinner at a restaurant located 

on one of the beaches of 

Málaga. 

 

This was my first conference 

as a trustee of Urantia 

Foundation, and I appreciated 

meeting new readers and 

cultivating old friendships. I 

spent time listening carefully 

and trying to look beyond the 

program of activities to gauge 

the health of the Urantia 

community in Europe. I must 

say that the development of 

the community of readers on 

this continent continues 

apace. 

 

There are capable leaders who 

are working tirelessly to keep 

the community cohesive. I also 

saw that the presentations 

and workshops have evolved: 

their format has diversified; 

the content has deepened; the 

participation of the readers is 

more sought after. Above all 

that, there is more focus on 

applying the teachings in our 

daily lives. 

 

For all the above reasons, I am 

certain that a milestone has 

been reached in the 

development of the European 

reading community. Despite 

being scattered throughout 

many countries and speaking 

different languages, European 

readers have created a 

common space from which to 

build a network of support to 

overcome materialism and 

enlighten Europe.  
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By the Prisoner Inquiry 

Response Team (PIRT), a 

program of Urantia Association 

International 

 

Editor’s Note: Over the past 

year News Online has featured 

a series of articles by 

individuals who write about 

how they share The Urantia 

Book and its teachings with 

others. We now shift our focus 

to outreach groups, who 

collectively share the book and 

its teachings. We hope their 

stories will inspire you! 

 

The Prisoner Inquiry Response 

Team (PIRT) is the longest 

running Urantia Book 

dissemination project in the 

history of Urantia Association 

International. Its origin is even 

older. Before PIRT existed, a 

notable number of letters from 

inmates began arriving at 

Urantia Foundation following 

the seeding of 300 copies of 

The Urantia Book into prison 

libraries by Liz Cratty in 2000. 

The letters and book requests 

were handled by the 

Foundation’s Reader Services 

Department. As the number of 

letters kept growing, 

assistance from the 

Association was requested. A 

service team devoted to 

providing Urantia Books to 

incarcerated readers and 

seekers developed, and PIRT 

became an official program of 

the Association. 

 

PIRT replies to each letter sent 

by an inmate, and books are 

sent to all who ask for one. A 

volunteer manages the 

shipping of 20 to 40 books 

every month, including to 

prison libraries and chaplains 

who hear about The Urantia 

Book from inmates. We thank 

Urantia Foundation for 

providing us with their 

returned books and for 

offering a good discount on 

new books. 

 

Since inmates are not allowed 

to go online to search and 

connect with groups, PIRT is 

their primary contact to 

support their studies of The 

Urantia Book. We try to answer 

questions about the teachings, 

and we send what materials 

we can, which they often share 

with their fellows and family. 

We also support them in their 

inmate-led study groups. 

 

All who have participated in 

and contributed to this service 

throughout its history feel 

blessed to have assisted truth 

seekers in discovering the 

benefits of revealed religion. 

Following are a few personal 

words about our service from 

an inmate and current 

volunteers who share The 

Urantia Book with our brethren 

living in some of the darkest 

corners of Urantia—prisons. 

 

From an Inmate in the USA 

 

“Thank you for reaching out to 

me. It’s good to know that I am 

being given answers to my 

inner plea to know the truth of 

my existence and what is my 

destiny. I have received a copy 

of The Urantia Book and am 

finding peace of mind knowing 

how much celestial help is 

placed before me, especially 

when it comes to my knowing 

how I have a God fragment 

living within my mind. Truly we 

are all blessed. My life is now 

seen through spiritual eyes. I 

see now that I am on the 

shores of a vast opportunity to 

experience myself finding God. 

I understand my part in this 

universal play and am willing 

to do the will of God. It starts 

with my leading others to the 

truth by leading by example. I 

am not only a searcher of 

truth, but I wish for others to 

find God within. I want to 

thank you—and all who are 

helping in this mission of 

caring about prisoners—for 

guiding me and opening the 

doors to my destiny.” 

 

From a PIRT Volunteer: 

Following Jesus’ Teachings 

 

“A friend helped me become 

more conscious of Jesus’ 

teaching affirming all people 

are children of God, including 

incarcerated individuals. 

Helping prisoners realize they 

are included, helping them 

choose spiritual values is a 

role that I can easily accept. 

The Urantia Book helps them 

see they really are known on 

High and are loved, valued. 

Helping them choose Urantia 

Book teachings is part of  

Jesus’ commission to ‘go into 

all the world proclaiming this 

gospel to all nations, to every 

man, woman, and child.’” 

165:6.3 (1824.6) 

 

Sharing The Urantia Book  
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From a PIRT Volunteer: Letters 

from Spanish Readers 

 

“I answer the prisoner mail 

that is written in Spanish, 

requesting El libro de Urantia. 

Most of the letters I receive are 

from inmates who have heard 

about the book by word of 

mouth from another friend in 

prison. Sometimes there is a 

bilingual person who has an 

English copy of the book and 

translates it for Spanish-

speaking inmates, until 

someone finally writes asking 

if we have the book in Spanish. 

It is truly a pleasure to respond 

to their letters, and I like to 

send along a couple of pages 

printed from El libro whenever 

I write. Hopefully this primes 

them with a little excitement 

for reading the book when it 

arrives. It also gives them 

something that they can easily 

share with friends.” 

 

From a PIRT Volunteer: 

Morontia Mota 

 

“It had not occurred to me, 

when I joined PIRT at its 

formation 17 years ago, that 

our group would be 

participating in realizing a 

morontia mota teaching. But 

here it is: 

 

Knowledge is possessed 

only by sharing; it is 

safeguarded by wisdom 

and socialized by love. 

48:7:28 (557.12) 

 

“I will tell you this: inmates can 

ask difficult questions! This 

one, for example: ‘After 

reading “Government on a 

Neighboring Planet” in dealing 

with crime, sentencing to life in 

detention colonies those 

believed to be potential 

criminals is marked as a 

positive era of law. What does 

that mean?’ 

 

“Here is where the knowledge 

‘safeguarded by wisdom’ of 

this mota quote comes into 

play. 

 

“Wisdom to answer to the 

complete satisfaction of the 

student and in a way that will 

ensure their continued study 

with the revelation. 

 

“Our work with inmates has 

become a two-way ministry. 

We impart awareness to each 

other; the teacher becomes 

the student, and the student 

becomes the teacher. Every 

aspect of this morontia mota 

quote is incorporated in our 

work with inmates. It is truly a 

labor of love.” 

 

You Are Invited 

 

We encourage fellow readers 

to inquire as to ways to 

participate. Perhaps in-person 

prison ministry, answering 

letters, or starting a local PIRT 

team. Over the years, we have 

collectively learned much 

about reader-led prison study 

groups and international 

service, including from a group 

in Finland that encountered 

problems in their prison library 

book-placement endeavor, and 

from our first International 

PIRT Director, Chris Gravel in 

Canada. 

 

Contact: Myra Hight, PIRT 

Chair, my@mtn-rose.com 

What The Urantia Book Means to Me 

By Obol Sunday Jimmy, 

Kampala, Uganda 

 

In my quest to learn why 

Melchizedek was only 

mentioned thrice in the Bible 

during my confirmation class, 

my teacher couldn’t give me a 

logical answer. Rather, I was 

told I was too young to 

understand certain elements 

within the Bible. I was defiant 

and went straight to the parish 

pastor for answers. He told me 

that until one studies theology, 

it’s hard to comprehend some 

biblical verses. 

 

I felt ridiculed by the 

suggestion that spiritual 

knowledge was the domain of 

those initiated into religious 

dogmas. I protested by walking 

out of the confirmation class. 

(To this day, I do not bow to 

religious doctrines.) I then 

sought the opinion of my 

childhood friend Khatukhira 

Bernard. He said he could not 

answer that question, but he 

took me to his parents’ home, 

where he handed me The 

Urantia Book. 

 

I remember the date the book 

first spoke to my conscious 

mind: October 9, 1998. I’d had 

the book for seven days when I 

finally opened it. The first 

paragraph of the Foreword is 

itself a revelation that takes 

the reader to the highest and 

most abstract level of 

discussing God, far beyond 

one’s cultural background or 

worship practices. 

 

Unfortunately, Abrahamic 

religion has created so much 

confusion, asserting that God 

can be understood only 

through the Abrahamic faith—

otherwise one is seen as a 

pagan. The result is to divide 

man from God by requiring a 

perspective alien to people in 

so many cultures. 

 

There are no greater or more 

magical words to be found in 

those Abrahamic religious 

books than The Urantia Book’s 

statements about God. Even 

Part IV regarding Jesus’ life 

and teachings cannot really be 

understood unless the reader 

has overcome the “conceptual 

poverty” that has caused them 

“great confusion respecting 

the meaning of such terms as 

God, divinity, and deity.”  

0:0.1 (1.1) 

 

Painting by Reinaldo Dennes, Texas  

mailto:my@mtn-rose.com
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The Urantia Book removed the 

veil that had covered my mind 

then, allowing me an 

understanding of God—first the 

God within, then the God 

without, and finally the God in 

diversity beyond religious 

personification. The Spirit of 

Truth guided me in seeking 

truth whose revelations came 

through the different celestial 

beings, rather than being 

passed down through oral 

tradition where meanings were 

altered and lost. These new 

revelations serve the higher 

purpose of truth in ensuring 

the realization of the 

brotherhood of man and the 

Fatherhood of God among 

Urantia mortals. 

 

Here's a story that may help 

explain what the book means 

to me personally. As a child of 

about six years, I used to live 

with my stepmom. It so 

happened that once when my 

mum visited, I stole some 

money of hers, something I 

had never done before. It 

happened because I was 

jealous of the lives of my 

classmates. I spent some of it 

and returned home. She 

checked my pocket and found 

the change. After she gave me 

a harsh talking-to, I remained 

alone and heard a voice speak 

to me, saying “go apologize to 

her, and give her back the 

remaining money.” I heeded 

the voice, and felt a weight 

lifted off my shoulders, as my 

mum said, “it’s not your fault, 

son!” 

 

So, what does The Urantia 

Book mean to me? The key is 

the Thought Adjuster, whose 

leading I believe I experienced 

as a young child, showing me 

how freewill choice comes in 

handy once one has tuned 

oneself to the voice of the 

Adjuster, who is the bridge 

between the Universal Father 

and the imperfect mortal mind. 

 

In Paper 2, a Divine Counselor 

tells us that “divine mercy 

represents a fairness 

technique of adjustment 

between the universe levels of 

perfection and imperfection.” 

2:4.5 (38.5) And we also read 

in that same section that 

“mercy is simply justice 

tempered by that wisdom 

which grows out of perfection 

of knowledge and the full 

recognition of the natural 

weaknesses and 

environmental handicaps of 

finite creatures.” 2:4:1 (38.1) 

This mercy ministry does not 

directly convey the realization 

of the perfection of divine love, 

but that was revealed to me 

later as I grew to appreciate 

the intervention of divine 

mercy. 

 

What prospects do I see for 

sharing this revelation with 

others? In the end, the 

ambiguity of the God concept 

can only be appreciated when 

local cultural deity meanings 

are embraced in harnessing 

humanity diversity. To address 

this need, I can envision a 

future in which Uganda, 

already in the heart of Africa, 

may become a hub for the 

revelation of The Urantia Book 

in Africa, a place to anchor the 

global Urantia Book movement 

for the realization of the 

brotherhood of man and the 

Fatherhood of God. 

Announcements 

Farsi Translation 
 

We are excited to announce an update of 
the Farsi translation is now available 

online at urantia.org/fa.  

 

Several new papers have been added. Our 
Farsi team would love feedback on this 
work so please send your feedback to 

Tamara Strumfeld at  
tamara@urantia.org.  

 
Thank you!  

http://urantia.org/fa
mailto:tamara@urantia.org
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Urantia Foundation's Mustard Seed Grants Program 
launched on November 15.  

 

This grant-making program has been established to 
provide financial assistance to eligible projects 

which support the Foundation’s trust and mission to 
seed The Urantia Book and its teachings globally. 
The call for proposals runs through January 15.  

 

If you have a project and want to apply for a grant, 
please click here to learn more about the program.  

 
https://www.urantia.org/urantia-foundation/mustard-seed-grants-program  

The joy of this 
outpoured spirit, 

when it is 
consciously 

experienced in 
human life, is a 

tonic for health, a 
stimulus for mind, 
and an unfailing 

energy for the soul. 

 

~ The Urantia Book,   
194:3:19 (2065.7) 

https://www.urantia.org/urantia-foundation/mustard-seed-grants-program

